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From the President
By Paul Grinde
It’s a great year for hockey in Rochester!

The new Graham Arena should be on line not later than November 1, 2007.  With any luck RYHA will be able to alleviate some of the early morning and late evening practices.  There still will be those practices on occasion but hopefully not as many.  And, for any of you who want to complain you should talk to some of the players and coaches from “back in the day” when practices were all outside!  That took dedication.

Some other notes:

Coaching:  RYHA tries its level best to get the best coaches we can for the pay that we offer ($0).  Please support the coaching staff on your team and try to volunteer to do anything that can take the load off the shoulders of the coach.  A good manager is invaluable to a coach.  A good manager allows the coach to coach.  Have you ever heard the phrase “always a problem, never a solution.”  Try to be part of the solution, not part of the problem.

Sportsmanship:  We are the role models for our children.  Try to step outside of yourself and look objectively at what you are doing and saying at games.  (This is easy for me to say now that I have had one child go through the program and I have hopefully exhausted all of the idiocy I spewed!)  Positive 

reinforcement has been proven to be a better motivator than anything else.  Also, it is easy to be a “good sport” after you have won.  It is not so easy to be a good sport after a loss.  Try it.  I coached fastpitch softball this year.  Let’s just say that our won-loss record did not rival Lombardi’s.  On a number of occasions I complimented a player or players on the other team for excellent plays.  My players at first did not understand that.  I told them they could learn by watching better teams.  We were young and hopefully it helped.  I am not sure they ever really accepted my complimenting the other team’s players but hopefully it will rub off on them.

Tryouts (again):  My son was involved in the program through his second year of Bantams.  The last three to four years of try-outs, both for hockey and baseball, my son asked me not to attend the try-outs.  I did not attend.  I respected his request.  I think more parents should seriously think about whether they are doing their kids any good by attending try-outs.  I have heard it bantered about that try-outs should be closed.  My reaction to that is that it would only cause more angst and suspicion among the parents.  That being said, I do not believe that you are doing anything beneficial for your player by watching him or her try-out.  They have enough pressure on them.  My daughter who will be playing only for the second year this 
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year is dreading tryouts.  Be supportive and positive.  Go out and grab a beverage and/ or a bite to eat.   Afterwards pick them up and be positive.  Being positive is of far greater benefit than being negative and pointing out everything they did incorrectly---in your point of view.

Level of commitment:  I also want to take a moment to discuss the commitment level of both the players and the parents.  If you want your child to play at a higher level and your child has the ability then you must understand that this will require a higher level of commitment.  If one commits to a higher level team there are greater expectations placed on that person that include, among other things, not missing practices, more time on the ice, dryland training etc.  Some recognize that they, as a family, can not make that commitment and choose to play at a level that requires less commitment of time and resources.  This is not a “bad” decision.  Each family must weigh from both a time management perspective and a financial perspective which avenue is correct for their family.  Again this year while coaching fastpitch softball I came to realize that for some families they can only practice so much or only want to practice so much.  This was new to me.  It made me realize that a “rec league” is probably needed.  Do not push your child where your child does not want to go.  (This, of course, does not mean you 
do not encourage your child to greater achievement.)

Volunteers:  This organization relies on a tremendous group of volunteers.  They work very hard and I believe put out an excellent product for our youth.  Unfortunately the old adage that 20% of the people do 80% of the work still holds true.  Please do not wait to be asked to volunteer.  Ask what you can do.  Attend a board meeting.  Show your desire to be involved in the process.

Scholarships and payment plans:  Please be aware that if finances are tight RYHA does have a scholarship program for those who fit its criterion and also has flexible payment schedules to make it easier for your child to play this great sport.

In conclusion, a politician once said at a meeting I was attending, “If you do not like my idea, challenge me with a better one.”  Let us all try to be “part of the solution” and not “part of the problem.”  I look forward to receiving constructive criticism and comments from any and all members.  My email address is phgrinde@yahoo.com.  Please be civil, constructive and intelligent.  (Please use the subject line; no subject, into delete it goes.)  If you want a response you will have to let me know how to get back to you.  If you want to remain anonymous that is fine and I will try to address the issue by communicating through the website or the newsletter.  I certainly do not know all of the answers but I do want the RYHA participants to enjoy their time playing this great game while in this organization.
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Fall Registration

By Mary Foley & Ray Ashworth
Fall registration for 2007-2008 is scheduled for September 11th and 12th at Graham North from 6:00 – 8:00 p.m. Please make note!!  Registration will be at the Graham North Arena this year!!  We hope to have a smooth evening.  It's always nice to reconnect with hockey families after a long, hot summer.  Please plan ahead and bring your forms and copies of birth certificates.  A copier will be available, but sometimes the line gets long.

New this year you will be able to create your own RYHA account and print pre-filled registration forms.  If you open an account and print your forms from the web a $5.00 coupon will print out on your form.  This coupon can be used to purchase RYHA novelties.  Check out the Registration section on the RYHA website or go there directly via this link http://ryha.pucksystems2.com/page/show/13539
 

We will be offering the payment plan again this year.  It continues to be a popular option for families with multiple skaters.  Keep in mind that you will be reminded via e-mail if you neglect to make your payments on schedule.  We require one third of your registration fees at registration, one third in November and the final third in December.  There is NO payment plan option for travel fees.

Novelty Sale

By Lee Ann Furness 
Last years novelty items as well as some new items will be available for purchase during the two days of fall registration.  

RYHA warm-up suits and winter jackets will also be for sale during the two days of fall registration.  There will be sizes 
available to try on and orders need to be paid for at the time that they are placed.
The warm-up suits will be the official warm-up suit for all teams this year.  The RYHA board strongly encourages the use of this one warm-up suit.  This will allow for the players to use their warm-up suit for more than one hockey season.  
Both the warm-up suits and the winter jackets will have an RYHA embroidered logo on it and the players name can be embroidered on as well.  

Prices are as follows:

	3 in 1 winter jacket, youth
	$65

	3 in 1 winter jacket, adult
	$80 

	Warm-up tops, youth & adult sizes
	$35

	Warm-up pants, youth & adult sizes
	$30

	Warm up suits (includes pants and top) adult & youth sizes
	$60


Those teams wanting to have a “team” look will be able to order sweatshirts or hats with their team information and the individual players name at a later date.    
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RYHA Fundraiser Cards

Look for RYHA fundraiser cards at registration!  RYHA will make 5% of all purchases made at Play It Again Sports (not just on hockey equipment).  Be sure to grab a stack and hand them out to all your friends!!
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Goalie Corner
All goalies using RYHA equipment need to fill out the Goalie Equipment Sign-out form and turn it in to Mike Bromberg at registration.  If you are a goalie and do not have equipment please fill out the top portion only.
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Termite/Super-Mite Newsletter Article

By Ruth Johnson
The 2007-2008 Hockey Season is approaching and it is time to unpack the hockey equipment to see if everything fits after the spring and summer growth spurts.  The importance of proper fitting equipment cannot be stressed enough.  The skates are probably not going to fit; at least they won’t if they fit properly last March at the end of the hockey season.  The name of the game is skating. It is hard enough to skate with proper fitting skates but it is virtually impossible to skate with poor quality skates that do not fit.  The only way to ensure proper fit is to have the foot measured by a knowledgeable person that understands the sizing and proper fit of hockey skates.  Skates are not sized the same as street shoes and can vary significantly from brand to brand.  Rochester has several local sporting good stores that sponsor our great sport.  Hockey equipment can be purchased at Shoot-n-Save, Gillespie’s Sports, and Play-it- Again Sports. The staffs working at these stores are experts in the proper fit and carry a wide selection of new and used equipment.  Please take advantage of their expertise and try to purchase the best equipment that fits your budget.  While skates are very important, all of the equipment should be checked for size and condition.  Replace anything that appears damaged or broken.  
Registration will take place September 11-12 at Graham Arena North.  The format for the Termite and Super-Mite programs will remain much the same as last season.  The first session of the season will be late October.  All players will receive group assignments approximately one week prior to the start of the season. There will not be sessions on the week-ends following the Thanksgiving, Christmas and New Year Holidays. The Jamboree’s are tentatively scheduled for the second week-end in March.  However, ice scheduling conflicts could change the date. 

Termites will get their jerseys at the parent meeting held in November.   Plan on attending this meeting as we will explain the Termite program, expectations, and important dates and also provide the schedule for the year.  The meeting will be held during the regular Saturday session times.  Super-Mites will be given jerseys and schedules by their coaches or team parents shortly after the start of the season.  A letter summarizing the Super-Mite program will be distributed.  Hand-outs will be given at registration time which will include detailed dates and times for these important events.

The youth hockey program constantly seeks additional volunteers.  If you are interested in volunteering within the organization, please contact Kathy Heightland at 288-8213 for more information. Please consider volunteering your time and talents to help the program succeed. The season will be upon us shortly and hopefully it will be a great year with fun for all.
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Girls Off-Season Player Development
By Mike McCormick
Recent articles in various hockey magazines have been discussing the pros and cons of playing hockey year round.  The most recent issue of the USA Hockey magazine added to this discussion.  Most of the articles make the point that players need to be well rounded athletes and will benefit by taking some time away from the rink.  Another reality is that hockey is a unique sport that requires players to work on their skills and not just a couple times per week from October through February.  Some of the girls involved in hockey in Rochester have chosen to completely stay away from the rink, others have played AAA spring leagues and still others have participated in some hockey clinics locally or out of town.

Some of the hockey development programs that have occurred locally include the Rochester Hockey Foundation girl’s camp, Top Shelf, the Spring Skills Development, the Summer Scrimmage sessions and the Off-Season Hockey Challenge.  These programs are all structured so that players can participate but still have time to play soccer, softball, lacrosse, volleyball, golf, etc.  The girls in Rochester hockey have a healthy participation in other sports.  One example of this is the fact that at least 24 of the 70 girls in the summer skills session also play softball.  There are also a large number of girls that play soccer too.

What can your daughter do if she hasn’t skated since the end of the season? The Fall Hockey School will be starting around August 26th.  The Fall Power Skating School will begin August 19th.  The brochures are being printed and will be mailed out around August 4th.  Look for this in the mail if your daughter participated in RYHA last season or check in the office at the Rec. Center.  The Sunday Face-off free dry land training sessions will be starting soon.  For further information you can go to www.gottaplayhockey.com .

The simplest (and no cost) thing that you daughter can do is to practice stick handling with a ball for a few minutes everyday.  She can also practice shooting pucks or balls at a wall, tarp, blanket or sheet of plywood.

I would like to extend congratulations to the players that participated with us this spring and summer.  The spring group consisted of 62 players and the summer scrimmage group had 70 players that skated in all or some of the sessions.  At the risk of forgetting some individuals I would like to thank Tom Aney, Teresa McCormack, Scott Rud, Nara Higano, Sinead Murphy, Doug Trangsrud, Schuyler & Maureen Sanders, Mike Bruesewitz, Mike Hansen, Charlie Biermann and Kurt Reinhart for volunteering their time to coach. Countless parents also assisted with moving nets or keeping time. We had a couple of anonymous donors that provided financial contributions to cover the tuition for financially strapped families. We also received equipment donations that will be used to help start new players get involved in this great game.

[image: image10.png]‘D ROCHESTER 2
J’ \ YOUTH HOCKEY ASSD(IATI:V =




RYHA City Unit Notes
By Nick Ibarra
It’s been a great summer!  Lot’s of ongoing improvements from your RYHA Board of Directors.

As the traditional school year approaches we are all reminded of what follows: school pictures, parent teacher introductions, school supplies, RYHA Registration….

Yes, the season is approaching.  Our goal remains the same, to provide a fun, safe and exciting environment for our City Unit skaters to enjoy and learn more about the sport of hockey.  As you know the City Unit is responsible for management of what may call “House League” teams.  The logistics and volunteer hours can be challenging.  Your help is greatly appreciated.

 As parents, our responsibility is:

· To provide positive encouragement to our kids

· To set a high standard of fair play & sportsmanship

· To encourage & support the team, team managers & coaching staff, win or lose

· To be involved

There are so many ways that we can be involved on and off the ice.  There isn’t a better way to share in your players’ hard work and fun.  I encourage you to speak up!  As you address gaps in the system, I insist that you offer one or more ideas that can help solve the issue.  Remember this is a volunteer organization, your organization!

Here is your City Unit Team.  Please contact them or myself with questions and suggestions.  Your input will benefit the entire organization. 

Jr. Gold Commissioner, Tim McLaughlin
Bantam Commissioner, Sandhya Pruthi

PeeWee Commissioner, Owen Grengs
Got Used Equipment?

Bring in your used equipment to Play It Again Sports and they will sell the equipment on consignment.  Those bringing in equipment will receive 70% of the consignment price back.  This is 20% more than the regular amount received for selling items to Play It Again Sports.  
Volunteers Needed

Are you interested in being a team manager this upcoming hockey season?  If you are, go to the RYHA website at http://ryha.pucksystems2.com and check out the new Manager’s Guide.  This guide will give you valuable information about what this important job entails.     
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The Referee Program Overview

By Al Faupel
As we ramp up preparation for the upcoming hockey season, it seems like a good time to give you an overview of the Referee Program in Rochester Youth Hockey Association (RYHA).  We suggest that you do not discard this newsletter because of the important information being provided to you, you may want to refer to it throughout the season.  This information is for current and prospective players, parents, fans, board members, and referees, even if not interested in becoming a referee.

This information is only an overview and is not intended to answer all questions or show you how we deal with every situation.  

Referees are required for different types of games including tournaments, traveling and games, jamborees, scrimmages and many senior referees work the high school games.  There may be times when there will be three on the ice for RYHA games.  The third referee is likely a mentor helping to develop the newer referees.  The on-ice mentor is not there to make calls but if there is something blatant or serious they’ll make the call and educate the referees for the next time.  More often they’ll be an off ice mentor there to evaluate and help train the newer referees. In those cases, the mentor will talk to the referees before the game and between periods.

When it comes to scheduling referees for the open games, several factors can make it a very challenging and a time consuming job.  Those things listed below are only some of the influencing factors that make scheduling a challenge:

· The available number of referees

· The referee skills required

· The referee certification level

· Game schedules

· Schedule changes for referees and/or games

· Referee illnesses or emergencies

· Pairing up of referees

· The number of games needing refs

It’s far too challenging and time consuming for just one person to effectively manage.  Therefore, RYHA has spread the work out by splitting up the referees and games into three categories with each having a Ref Coordinator (or referee-in-charge).  The three categories include Tournament, Traveling, and House.  Tournament category games are typically reserved for level 3 certified referees and the Ref Coordinator is Mark Kalmes.  Traveling category games are typically reserved for level 3 certified referees and the Ref Coordinator is Jim Dusso.  The House category games are reserved for level 1 and level 2 referees, availability may require using a higher level and the Ref Coordinator is Al Faupel.  The overall Referee-In-Charge is Jim Dusso and all Ref Coordinators report to the RYHA Operations Director, currently Dan “Artie” Weber.

The following table (last season) gives you an idea of the number of referees available, the number of scheduled games, the average number of games referees worked, and the referee’s average pay during the 2006-2007 Season (by category and rounded up):

	Level & RIC
	Referee Pool
	Games Scheduled
	Average Games Referee Worked
	Average Referee Pay

	Tournament

RIC: Mark Kalmes
	22*
	240
	22
	$748

	Traveling

RIC: Jim Dusso
	28*
	276
	10
	$377

	House

RIC: Al Faupel
	37
	225
	11
	$311
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*Many are shared between traveling and tournament,
· Tournament category includes all tournaments played in Rochester except the year end house level tournaments.

· Traveling category includes Junior Gold, Bantam A, Bantam B, Bantam C, Pee Wee A, Pee Wee B, and Squirt A.

· House category includes Girls U10, Girls U12, Girls U14, Squirt B, Squirt C, Pee Wee C, Pee Wee C Travelling

USA Hockey is the governing body for the referees used in RYHA games and all referees must be certified by USA Hockey before they are can work a single game.  In addition to USA Hockey, Minnesota Hockey may also place certain requirements on RYHA referees, mainly for “District” games.  Both USA Hockey and Minnesota Hockey rules are followed by RYHA.

As you can imagine there are many rules in hockey and there is a progression path established by USA Hockey that determines what requirements must be met in order to advance to the next level.  USA Hockey has 4 certification levels for referees, and each certification level is designated for specific levels of games.  Although USA Hockey has 4 the certification levels RYHA is only concerned with 3 of those levels.  Those 3 certification levels and their requirements are as follows:  (Source:  www.usahockey.com) 
Certification Level 1
Individuals must attain an open book exam score of 35/50. 

Individuals must attend and complete an officiating seminar administered by USA Hockey. 

Certification Level 2
Individuals must have been Level 1 or higher within the last two seasons. 

Individuals must attain an open book exam score of 85/100. 

Individuals must attend and complete an officiating seminar administered by USA Hockey. 

Certification Level 3
Individuals must have been Level 2 or higher within the last two seasons. 

Individuals must attain an open book exam score of 90/100. 

Individuals must attain a closed book exam score of 40/50. 

Individuals must attend and complete an officiating seminar administered by USA Hockey.
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As you can see there is a significant margin of allowable errors permitted in the level 1 test, 30%.  That seems very significant, that’s why it’s so important to have a solid foundation to groom our referees and to help them grow into successful and long term referees.

As mentioned above, USA Hockey dictates what certification level is needed to work each of the game levels.  For details, see the table below:  (Source:  www.usahockey.com)

	2-OFFICIAL SYSTEM

	Game Level
	Girls'/
Women's
	Min Cert Level Required

	Bantam
	15-or-Under
	Level 2

	Pee Wee
	12-or-Under
	Level 1

	Squirt
	10-or-Under
	Level 1

	Mite
	
	Level 1


In RYHA, we also place certain restrictions on who can work what game type and this is in place to ensure that the best referees work the more demanding games.

When scheduling referees to work games, each Ref Coordinator reviews the game schedule and the list of available referees and begins matching them up.  Several factors come in to play before contacting referees and/or assigning games.  Typical questions that are considered when assigning games might include:  Which referees have which certification level?  Have they received their credentials (crest and card)?  Do they have the skills necessary to be successful at that games level?  Are there any performance issues that need attention from the previous season or past games?  Is the referee comfortable in working that level of game?  Are they a good match with the other assigned referee?  Once all of these things are taken into account, along with other considerations, the Ref Coordinator begins to contact the appropriate referees by phone or by email to schedule their games.

Depending on the levels and types of games, usually the game schedules are given to the Ref Coordinator in small chunks of dates and not for the entire season.  Even if the Ref Coordinator was given the entire season’s game schedule, we only schedule out so far.  This is to give each Ref Coordinator an opportunity to monitor the referee’s performance and make adjustments as needed.  As the House Ref Coordinator, I usually like to schedule about 1 month at a time.  This is the best use of my time and it gives me a chance to see how the referees are doing at the beginning levels.  As their skills improve, I can schedule them for the more challenging games or put them with a newer referee.

Our association needs to understand that the games worked by our newer referees may not be perfect, that’s why we restrict them to working the lower level games.  Recognize that the best way to get better is to work more games.  We also need to count on the coaches and the more senior/experienced referees to help the groom the newer referees in an objective and unselfish manner.  Coaches should talk to the referees in a calm, respectful, and kind manner, do not yell at or belittle them, and certainly do not show any anger or visible frustration.

There is huge effort by the Ref Coordinator to ensure that each referee is set up to succeed.  A big part of this is to put the newest referees with more experienced referees until they gain their confidence.  The success of this depends on 
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the availability of the more experienced referees and good open communication.  The more experienced referees aren’t always available when we need them so in those cases we do the best we can.  So don’t be surprised if two newer referees are working a game together.

YOU ARE NEEDED!
Have you thought about becoming a referee?  Have you ever complained that referees aren’t doing a good job?  Do you think Rochester doesn’t have any good referees?  Have you ever asked why we don’t have more referees?  You know who I’m talking about, any coach, player, fan, or board member that answered “Yes” to any of those questions.  I’m calling you out, step up and be a referee.   Come and see what it’s all about, you might be really good at it . . . you might even have fun.

Remember, even if you are an ex-pro hockey player or a coach, you must begin with Certification Level 1, then Level 2, then Level 3.  Your individual skills will determine what level games are assigned.  Even if you get your Cert Level 3, it isn’t automatic that you get assigned the higher level games, especially if you may not have the proper skills yet.  As part of the progression we do consider using highly skilled level 1 and 2 referees for upper level games, it’s all done case-by-case

THE SCOOP ON BECOMING AND BEING AN RYHA REFEREE

In short, the steps are 1) contact the referee-in-charge, Al Faupel (507-254-4605); 2) register online for a referee clinic, only 1 is available in Rochester; 3) register online for the test; 4) attend the seminar; 5) complete and submit the open book test; 6) wait for your results and check on them frequently and if you think it’s taking too long, call; 7) when you get your credentials (patch & card) contact Al Faupel to schedule your games.  It’s really that simple but if you wait too long to get going, you won’t be able to ref games this season and you won’t know if you can make a difference.

1 – Contact the referee-in-charge (for level 1)
For Rochester Youth Hockey Association (RYHA) contact Al Faupel at 507-254-4605, he is the Referee-In-Charge (RIC) for beginning referees (Level 1 and 2).  Don’t put it off; make contact as early as possible.  Let him know that are interested in becoming a referee.   Be sure to ask any questions you might have.

2 – Register for a REQUIRED SEMINAR – REGISTER EARLY (www.minnesotahockey.com)
You must register and attend a USA Hockey Official’s clinic regardless if you are a new or a returning referee.  Registrations for officials typically run from early August to around the middle of May.  You may not be able to attend the seminar in Rochester if you register too late.  The Minnkota Seminar season usually runs from early September until early December.  You can view a list of all Minnkota seminars by following the appropriate links at:  http://www.minnesotahockey.org/officials/ 

THE ROCHESTER SEMINARS FOR THE 2007-2008 SEASON ARE:

(NEW REFEREES) LEVEL 1 & 2 – SEPT 9 AT REC CENTER, BE THERE BY 8:15AM
LEVEL 3 – SEPT 9 AT HOLIDAY INN SOUTH, BE THERE BY 9:00AM
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3 – Register for the REQUIRED TEST – REGISTRATION IS OPEN NOW (www.usahockey.com)
You must register for the open book test at:  www.usahockey.com.   Once registration is complete and you’ve paid your registration fee, you will be mailed an open book test and a current rules book.  After the registration process is completed, you will also receive an official’s number.  This number will be needed when you attend a seminar to record your attendance.  If you have any questions please call Al Faupel at 507-254-4605.  The state Referee-in-Chief for Minnesota is Eric Olson available at 763-767-7342.

To get your credentials as soon as possible, complete the open book exam as soon as you receive it from USA Hockey or register to complete it online at USA Hockey.com.

The new rule book is available in a PDF format for downloading from www.usahockey.com.

4 – Attend the REQUIRED SEMINAR (September 9, 2007 in Rochester)
You must attend a clinic where you will learn the basics of officiating in both a classroom and on ice environments.  Make sure you come prepared with a pencil and notebook along with any other required items such as a check for registering (unless paid online) AND you must bring equipment for the on-ice session.  The minimum equipment includes:  Skates, HECC helmet, and a whistle.  Be sure to remove the mask off of the helmet if you’re using your hockey helmet.  ALL referees under 18 years old MUST have a visor/shield on their helmet and an under the chin strap when working games.

Once at the clinic, you must check-in at the RYHA registration desk BEFORE the clinic starts.  Be there by 8:15 a.m. at the Recreation Center.  If you fail to check in, you may not get any games.

At the clinic you will generally need to fill out some paperwork such as registration forms, background check form, or insurance information. BRING A PENCIL and PEN.  PLEASE BE SURE TO WRITE CLEARLY.  Last year several registrations/forms were looked over because of illegible writing, those registrations were severely delayed. If you’re not an adult check with the person in charge to see if you need mom or dad to sign any paperwork for you.  Pay careful attention during the clinic and take plenty of notes

During the clinic, you will be required to take a closed book exam. Take your time and feel free to ask plenty of questions – the only dumb question is the one not asked.

You will be required to participate in the on-ice session that might last anywhere from a one to two hours. During this session, you will work on basics of skating, on-ice positioning, and procedures.  Basically working on those skills needed to referee the lower level games.

NOTES FOR THE SEMINAR:  If you are using your game helmet, remove your face mask.  Skate and practice your skills in a professional manner.  You are already being evaluated by the Ref Coordinator and if you are horsing around you may be asked to leave the seminar and go home.

Since you should already have the skating ability to referee the lower level games you’re only practicing those other basic skills.  Keep in mind that after officiating a few games the skating, positioning, and procedures will become easier and you can work on perfecting them over time.
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5 – Complete and Submit the REQUIRED TEST
You must complete the open book test, submit it to USA Hockey, and pass the test before you’ll be given your credentials (patch & card).  Without the credentials you will not be able to ref any games.  NO EXCEPTIONS.

To get your credentials as soon as possible, complete the open book exam as soon as you receive it from USA Hockey or register to complete it online at USA Hockey.com.

6 – Get your equipment
As an on-ice-official you will need to have some basic equipment, some is required and some is highly recommended.  The required equipment includes the following: 

· A black HECC approved helmet, with chin strap

· If you are under 18 years of age a clear visor or half-shield is required.

· A good loud whistle (not plastic)

· A referee jersey (long sleeved, black and white striped)
· Hockey skates (not goalie skates)

· Personal protective equipment (cup or pelvic protector)

· Black pants (no stripes)
If you do not have the above equipment, you will be asked to leave the ice and you will not get paid to work that game.  Highly recommended equipment includes:  elbow pads, protective girdle, and shin guards.  While this is “highly recommended” equipment, it is not required but certainly would be added protection.

In the future RYHA may consider having some loaner sweaters or helmets available but not at this time.  New referees can ask their Ref Coordinator.

7 – Contact your hockey associations referee-in-charge to schedule games
Level 1 and 2 referees need to contact Al Faupel at 507-254-4605, to let him know of your status and to schedule games (not until you get your credentials).  

In some cases due to available referees or other factors, it may not be possible all of the time but all efforts will be made to schedule the newer or less experienced referees with those having more experience.  This is so that the newer referees can get comfortable at doing their job.  In some cases, an on or off ice mentor will be used during games and they will offer advice to the newer referees.  Those mentors will also be using a score card to help foster growth and confidence in our younger or less experienced referees.
8 – Don’t get discouraged if you don’t get games right away, the season is long.
Remember this is your first or second season. You might not receive as many games and the games you will receive will be at the lower levels.   Our goal for the first year referees is to give each referee enough games to pay for equipment and some extra change in their pockets.

As an official, you will need to develop the ability to block out the negative criticism.  If you’re looking for a job where people are going to be happy with you each and every game, then you might want to re-consider officiating.  Don't expect to go out there and make friends with everyone.  
During the season don’t be afraid to ask more experienced official’s questions. The best ways to learn and develop as an official is watch and ask those with more experience than you. You should consider helping out at tournament or at playoff time as an off-ice official running the clock or keeping score. This is an excellent way to learn from those with more experience than you.

Although being a referee can earn some extra spending money, it’s not about making money.  It’s about the love of the game and finding a way to contribute by having fun.  Examples of some of the pay rates last year were as stated below:
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Games:

Level:

Rate:

Level:

Rate:

Minimum

$89

**3

SQC

$22

PWC

$25

Average

$311

11

U12CL

$22

PWB

$25

Maximum

$614

23

SQB

$24

U12A

$26

SQB2

$24

U12B

$26

*Includes fee reimbursement

U10A

$24

Bantam C

$30

**Limited by availability

U10B

$24

PWA

$30

PWCT

$25

U14A

$35

Anticipated Game Rates

Last Season Breakout


9 – Officiate with ethics
Hockey officials are to act as an impartial judge and this duty carries with it an obligation for all officials to perform with accuracy, consistency, objectivity, and the highest sense of integrity.  In order to preserve and encourage confidence in the professionalism and integrity of officiating, officials must first foster ethical behavior and follow the Official’s Code of Conduct.  (www.usahockey.com & www.minnesotahockey.org)
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The Official's Code of Conduct:
	· Accept responsibility for all actions taken or not taken.

	· Act in a professional and businesslike manner at all times and take your role seriously.

	· Admit your mistakes when you make them.

	· Adopt a “zero tolerance” attitude toward verbal or physical abuse.

	· Answer all reasonable questions and requests.

	· Avoid any situation which may lead to a conflict of interest

	· Be a positive role model for both the participants and younger officials in your behavior and personal 
      appearance

	· Be courteous, respectful and open to discussion and interaction

	· Be fair and impartial at all times.

	· Control games only to the extent that is necessary to provide a positive and safe experience for all participants.

	· Dedicate yourself to personal improvement and maintenance of your officiating skills.

	· Keep your emotions under control.

	· Know all playing rules, their interpretations and their proper application.
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	· Maintain your health through a physical conditioning program.

	· Make your calls with quiet confidence, never with arrogance.

	· Never openly criticize a coach, player or other official.

	· Never use foul or vulgar language when speaking with a player, coach or parent.

	· Place the safety and welfare of the participants above all else

	· Refrain from any form of personal abuse or sexual harassment towards anyone

	· Remember that officials are teachers. Set a good example.

	· Respect your supervisor and his/her critique of your performance

	· Seek continual self improvement through study, performance evaluation, and regular renewing of certifications

	· Show concern and caution towards sick and injured participants

	· Strive to provide a safe and sportsmanlike environment in which players can properly display their hockey skills.

	· Use honesty and integrity when answering questions.

	· Use only USA Hockey–approved officiating techniques and policies.

	· Verbal or physical abuse or other forms of violence should never be tolerated.

	· Enforce the “Zero Tolerance Policy” – become familiar with it and enforce it, it will make your job easier to do.

	· Bring all complaints to the appropriate REF COORDINATOR; do not feel like you’re out there all alone, talk to 
      your Ref Coordinator.


HELPFUL TIPS FOR THE REFEREES

If you see a rules infraction, make the call and don’t hesitate.  Don't think to yourself “That’s a trip” or “That’s a hook” and fail to make the call.  Regardless of the score, do not avoid making a call for the sake of "giving them a break" or because you don't want to face the criticism from the coaches or the fans.  Not only are you are penalizing the non-offending team by chickening out but you’re also impacting your partner and all of the other referees by not making the call.

After every game you work, you should be able to go look at yourself in the mirror and say “I did my best.”  If you can’t honestly say that, you probably need to work on something harder the next game.  Be honest with yourself.
Some of you may not get as many games as you’d like. Don’t get frustrated, call your referee coordinator and ask them for more games.  If you’re a hockey player or if you have other obligations, you may be limited by your schedule.  Keep in contact with your referee coordinator because you never know when the game schedule changes.  Keep in mind that the available games may not match your open schedule or your skill level.

Always be ready, because you never know when you might be needed to work a game.  It’s a good idea to go watch competitive game so you can see the required skills and it also gives you an opportunity to learn from the more experienced referees.
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10 – Evaluations – House Referees (Level 1 and 2)

Every time a referee steps on the ice he/she is being evaluated.  It may be by the fans, the coaches, the players, his/her partner, or perhaps the Ref Coordinator, or an assigned mentor.  Needless to say, the referees are being always watched closely and evaluated by someone.   If things go right, nobody hears of anything.  But if things don’t go right, everybody hears about it often times it’s through the wrong channel so nothing gets done to make it better.

There is an official evaluation process that each of the Ref Coordinators follow, it’s modeled after the USA Hockey format.  While each may vary slightly most capture the following main points:

· Appearance

· Positioning

· Consistency

· Called by the rules

· Game Complexity 

· Communication

· Attitude

· Skating Ability

· Control of the Game

· Comments / Observances

The above focal points have a grade ranging from 0 to 3, 0 meaning they need help and 3 meaning they did an excellent job.  An evaluation form is with the above points is completed for many referees during the coarse of the season.  There are some referees that are not evaluated as this is time consuming and there are limited resources to conduct the evaluations.  I’ll admit this is an area that needs improvement.  Many referees don’t even know that they are being evaluated, typically those that have some major area of focus. 

Last season a minimum of 24 evaluations were performed where the average score achieved was a 2.07 out a possible 3.00.  Most of the focus was for the newest of referees and their assigned partners.   While a minimum of 24 evaluations were written, many more were done verbally with the referee, by way of mentors.

An example of last season’s written evaluations for House referees is shown below:
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Age

Appearance

Positioning

Consistency

Called by the rules

Communication

Attitude

Skating Ability

Control of Game

Overall

Game Difficulty

Comments

Referee 1

A

2

3

2

2

2

3

3

2

2.38

2

Referee 2

14

2

2

2

2

2

2

2

2

2.00

2

Needs more exp., Work on 

whistle, Ice

Referee 3

12

2

2

2

2

2

2

2

2

2.00

2

Referee 4

13

2

2

2

2

1

2

2

2

1.88

2

Referee 5

14

2

2

2

2

2

2

2

2

2.00

2

Referee 6

16

3

2

2

2

2

2

3

2

2.25

2

Referee 7

16

3

2

2

2

2

2

3

2

2.25

2

Referee 8

14

2

2

3

2

1

2

2

2

2.00

2

Needs more exp., Work on 

whistle, Ice

Referee 9

14

2

2

2

2

1

2

2

2

1.88

2

Needs more exp., Work on 

whistle, Ice

Referee 10

A

2

3

2

2

3

2

3

2

2.38

2

Referee 11

A

2

2

2

2

2

2

2

2

2.00

2

Referee 12

14

2

2

2

2

1

2

2

2

1.88

2

Ice

2.07


As you see from the example, none of the referees had major issues.  For next season, our goal is to double the number of evaluations and to get them to the referees regardless of having major issues or not.  After all, positive feedback is just as important as negative feedback, if not more important.  In addition, we are planning on giving the evaluation form to several coaches and fans for their input.  While this can sometimes be subjective, we are hoping that when it all comes down to it, those filing out the evaluation forms will look at it objectively and in the spirit of developing our younger referees.

If you are interested in evaluating the referees, please contact one of the Ref Coordinators to get more details.  A couple of key points to remember, you must be impartial and you must avoid any conflicts of interest, meaning you can’t evaluate your player’s game. 

11 – Comments, Questions, or Complaints

You should always approach your team representatives for information first.  However, anyone having comments, questions, or complaints about the conduct of a referee, good or bad, they should contact the appropriate Ref Coordinator.  Each Ref Coordinator is committed to investigating each of the complaints.  
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If a complaint warrants removing a referee from working games, as a cool down period or long enough to conclude a thorough investigation, the Ref Coordinator will do so but only as warranted by the Ref Coordinator.

As the House Ref Coordinator, last year I received a total of three complaints.  Each was investigated and only one resulted in reassigning games to other referees.  Two of the complaints were taken care of by communicating with the referees and explaining recommended improvements.

Remember. . . . 

· If you have a question and don’t ask, you may never know and you might be given bad information.

· If you have a complaint and don’t say anything, it won’t necessarily get better. 

· But be prepared to present detailed facts in a kind, polite, and professional manner.

· View the game from the ice; the referee’s perspective - it’s a different game than from the stands or the bench.

· If you have a comment and don’t tell us, we don’t know if what we’re doing is working or not.

· Both positive and negative feedback is important to continuous improvement and needed to make our program stronger.

Good luck and enjoy the upcoming season.
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Juvenile Hockey Association
Rochester Youth Hockey Newsletter

P.O. Box 237

Rochester, MN 55903

Direct other correspondence to:

            Bonnie Meyers

     942 Elton Hills CT NW

     Rochester, MN  55901

       Kbmey@charter.net
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Sponsors Wanted





Have you been thinking that your company logo would fit perfectly on a hockey jersey?  Maybe on a dasher board or banner, too?  We are always looking for sponsors to help us fund RYHA.  Please give it some thought.  Contact Kevin Meyers at � HYPERLINK "mailto:Kbmey@charter.net" ��Kbmey@charter.net� with any questions you might have.  
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Rochester Youth Hockey will again be selling tickets to 5 Minnesota Wild Hockey games.





Tickets are available on a first come first serve basis to any current and newly registered youth hockey players and their families.  We have a total of 40 tickets per game.  You can reserve as many tickets per game you want, and as many games as you want.





All tickets/seats are located on the upper level ends and are $24 each. (No payment is necessary until the Wild send us the tickets).





If you would like to reserve tickets to any of the games, please do the following:


- Send an e-mail to Brent Koster at   � HYPERLINK "mailto:b2d2koster@charter.net" \o "blocked::mailto:b2d2koster@charter.net" �b2d2koster@charter.net�  (in the subject area please state Wild Tickets) and provide the following information:


- Youth Hockey Player’s name


-  Current level playing at for the 2007-2008 season


-  Team played on the 2006 – 2007 (only if in hockey last year)


-  Game (s) requested- include the date and team the Wild will be playing


-  Number of seats requested per game





Games available:


- Sunday November 18th  5pm – <<Colorado>> Avalanche


- Saturday December 22nd 7pm – <<Detroit>> Redwings


- Friday January 18th 7pm – <<Anaheim>> Ducks


- Saturday February 9th 5pm -  <<New York>> Islanders


- Sunday March 2nd 5pm – <<Los Angeles>> Kings





Sign up now to reserve your spot to see some great Wild Hockey!!!
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